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Dear Sir,

We are enclosing a copy of the Press Release titled “NO ORDER TO RECALL MAGGI NOODLES BEING
SOLD" being released with regard to MAGGI Noodles.

This is for your information and dissemination.

Thanking you,

Yours very truly,
NESTLE INDIA LIMITED

s

B. MURLL—
SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT - LEGAL & COMPANY SECRETARY

Encl.: As above
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PRESS RELEASE
NO ORDER TO RECALL MAGGI NOODLES BEING SOLD

NESTLE HOUSE, Gurgaon, 21°' May, 2015: On 30th April 2015 the local authorities in
Lucknow asked us to recall one batch of MAGGI Noodles (around 200,000 packs)
which were manufactured in February 2014 and had already reached the ‘Best Before
date’ in November 2014. Nestlé India’s current practice is to collect stock that is near
‘Best Before date’ from distributors/retailers so we are confident that these packs are no
longer in the market. The company does not agree with the order and is filing the
requisite representations with the authorities. In the meantime it is important to note
that there are no other orders to recall MAGGI Noodle products in the market. People
can be confident that Maggi Noodle products are safe to eat.

The quality and safety of our products are the top priorities for our Company.

We have in place strict food safety and quality controls at our MAGGI factories,
including thorough quality checks at each stage of our raw material sourcing and
manufacturing process. This includes comprehensive testing to ensure that MAGCGI
Noodles comply with all applicable food safety laws, as well as our own high standards
of quality and safety before they reach our consumers.

We are aware of reports that tests by the local authorities have detected Monosodium
Glutamate (MSG) in a sample of MAGGI Noodles and that they are continuing their
investigation. We have submitted product samples to an independent accredited
laboratory and will share the results with the authorities.

We do not add MSG to our MAGGI Noodles sold in India and this is stated on the
concerned product. However, we use hydolysed groundnut protein, onion powder and
wheat flour to make MAGGI Noodles sold in India, which all contain glutamate. We
believe that the authorities’ tests may have detected glutamate, which occurs naturally
in many foods.

We are also aware of the reports of elevated levels of lead in a pack of MAGGI Noodles
analysed by the authorities. We regularly monitor for lead as part of our stringent quality
control processes, including testing by accredited laboratories. These tests have
consistently shown lead levels in MAGGI Noodles to be within permissible limits. We
have submitted product samples to an independent accredited laboratory and will share
the results with the authorities.
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